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Stephanie,
Good afternoon-
On 06 October 2016, based on the Preliminary Capabilities Assessment (PCA) performed, our review
of available information gathered in discussions with State, tribal, and local government agencies
response organizations, FEMA has concluded that impediments may exist to offsite radiological
emergency preparedness within the St. Lucie nuclear power plant EPZ. This requires further
evaluation to verify appropriate measures can continue to be taken to protect the health and safety
of the public in the event of a radiological emergency. FEMA is initiating a Disaster Initiated Review
of offsite emergency preparedness issues within the St. Lucie nuclear power plant 10-mile
emergency planning zone.
 
We will be in contact with NRC HQ and NRC Regional points of contact as the situation evolves.
 
Regards,
Tim  

 
 
Timothy A. Greten
Deputy Director, Technological Hazards Division 
FEMA National Preparedness Directorate
Department of Homeland Security
1800 South Bell St. 
Arlington, VA, 22202
timothy.greten@fema.dhs.gov
cell: (202) 657-2300   
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